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‘BALLROOM BELLE DORIS WHISKED BACK TO WW2 TEA DANCE, THANKS TO IBSTOCK CORY ENVIRONMENTAL TRUST (ICET)’
 10th March 2010

At The Collingwood Centre, the main hall has been revamped and the plush surroundings now set the scene from days gone by, when Tea Dances were all the rage amongst American GI’s and local ladies. Doris Bellhouse remembers this era fondly and has witnessed many changes at Collingwood over the years.
Doris, age 97 years, has seen Collingwood’s main hall returned to its former glory. Always looking her best, Doris has been coming to The Collingwood Centre every Thursday afternoon for its Tea Dance. Here, she enjoys a cuppa, remembering times when she would take to the dance floor with her pick of handsome American GI’s to choose from.
 ”They’ve done a wonderful job of the hall and it’s just like it always was” Doris said,’ “I could be back there right now – the Glenn Miller sound, the laughter, dancing the night away, it was a joy and still is today.”
 Ibstock Cory Environmental Trust provided over £7000, which was the amount of funding needed to bring this run down hall back to life with a makeover that has been a huge success. Having already funded two projects at Collingwood, ICET was delighted to offer the money needed to help this important centre at the heart of Great Barr.

The hall has been used day in, day out, for the past 12 years and was desperate for a lick of paint and a few repair jobs. Over the years, the curtains had faded, the chairs were torn and tattered and the paint faded and peeling. 
Now, the plush red velvet curtains, the brand new matching chairs and the paintwork all hark back to the sophisticated 30’s. With its stunning dance floor, the main hall is a trip down memory lane for many.
Tea dancers are taught by Paul and Edna Brierley who take great joy in passing on their years of expertise in ballroom and sequence dancing. Classes are always full with most members in their 50’s, enjoying a get together and the chance to mingle.

Sharon Froggatt, Community Centre Manager, knew there was work to be done and her enthusiasm and energy made sure the job was finished within a month. She is delighted saying: ”It’s just gorgeous and we're so grateful to ICET for its generous funding, without which the hall wouldn’t look as stunning as it does today.”
Angela Haymonds, Secretary of ICET, said: ”Once again, it has been our pleasure to help out at The Collingwood Centre. Along with the kitchen refurbishment and Counselling suite, ICET was delighted to fund the refurbishment of the main hall. It is a delight to hear Doris reminisce about Tea Dances of the past and I’m sure she will enjoy many more Tea Dances in the future at Collingwood.” 
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Notes to editor: Ibstock Cory Environmental Trust
Ibstock Cory Environmental Trust (ICET) was established in February 2001, in conjunction with Ibstock Brick Limited and Cory Environmental Ltd and funded through the Landfill Communities Fund (LCF). To date it has supported 150 projects and funding totalling over £3 million has been approved. ICET mainly supports projects in St Helens, Walsall, Dudley, South Gloucestershire and Sevenoaks, where Cory Environmental has operational sites with links to Ibstock Brickworks.  

